
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, City Manager 

DATE: June 19, 2020 

RE: Authorizing Budget Transfers – 2020 Safer Streets and Sidewalk 
Program 

At its meeting of March 19, 2020, the City Council adopted a motion accepting the 
bid of SECON, Inc. in the amount of $94,515 for Contract No. 20-06, Bawden Street 
Paving. The motion adopted by the City Council also established a five percent 
contingency in the amount of $4,725, bringing the total project cost to $99,240. 

At its meeting of June 18, 2020, the City Council adopted a motion approving 
Change Order No. 1 (Final) to Contract No. 20-06, Bawden Street Paving, between the 
City and SECON, Inc. providing a net credit of $20,346, bringing the total contract amount 
to $74,169. At the time the change order was submitted to the City Council, Assistant 
Public Works Director Kara Jurczak noted that $25,071 is available from the original 
appropriation and requested that amount be transferred to the 2020 Streets Division’s 
Safer Streets and Sidewalks Program capital account to address additional sidewalk 
repairs in the downtown corridor.  

As indicated in the attached memorandum, the Assistant Public Works Director 
has identified a project to replace a section of failing sidewalk on Mission Street, which 
would be best accomplished when it would not be disruptive to tourists and adjacent 
businesses. The estimated cost is $37,000, which would require an additional transfer of 
$11,929 from Appropriated Reserves of the Public Works Sales Tax Fund. I agree with 
Ms. Jurczak’s recommendation.  

Public Works Director Mark Hilson and the Assistant Public Works Director will be 
attending the City Council meeting of July 2, 2020, in order to address any questions 
and/or concerns that Councilmembers may have.    

A motion has been prepared for City Council consideration. 
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RECOMMENDATION 
 

 It is recommended the City Council adopt the motion authorizing the City Manager 
to transfer $25,071 from the Streets Division’s 2020 Bawden/Spruce Mill Way Pavement 
Repair capital account and $11,929 from Appropriated Reserves of the Public Works 
Sales Tax Fund to the division’s 2020 Safer Streets and Sidewalks Program capital 
account to replace a section of failing sidewalk on Mission Street. 
  
Recommended Motion: I move the City Council authorize the City Manager to transfer 
$25,071 from the Streets Division’s 2020 Bawden/Spruce Mill Way Pavement Repair 
capital account and $11,929 from Appropriated Reserves of the Public Works Sales Tax 
Fund to the division’s 2020 Safer Streets and Sidewalks Program capital account to 
replace a section of failing sidewalk on Mission Street. 
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